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M E D I A  A D V I S O R Y  
 

Date/Time:     December 17, 2023 at 1:20 a.m.   
Incident:        2023-1889721 
Location:        22nd Avenue and Durango Street         
Victim:           Adult male, serious injuries 
 
   

Serious Injury Collision 
 
(December 17, 2023) Phoenix police detectives are investigating a serious injury collision involving a 
car and semi-truck.    
 
Early this morning just before 1:30, officers responded to a call of a collision near 22nd Avenue and 

Durango Street involving a car and semi-truck with a trailer. The driver of the car was transported to 

the hospital with serious injuries. The driver of the semi-truck remained on scene and was not injured.    

Detectives responded to take over the investigation. Early information indicates the car was going 

east on Durango Street when he collided into the trailer of the semi-truck who was making a left turn 

from 22nd Avenue. There were no signs of impairment for the driver of the semi-truck. Impairment is 

unknown for the driver of the car.      

Details about what led up to the collision remain part of the ongoing investigation.           

Sergeant Melissa Soliz 
Public Affairs Bureau 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 

 


